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The MassHealth representative responded on September 19, 2023 that she received the 
Appellant’s outstanding verifications and agreed to honor the Appellant’s original application date. 
(Exhibit 18, p. 1). 2 
 
As no issue on the appeal of the April 5, 2023 remains in dispute, this matter is dismissed pursuant 
to 130 CMR 610.051(B). Any subsequent denial notices issued by MassHealth may be separately 
appealed. 
 
 
 
   
 Kimberly Scanlon 
 Hearing Officer 
 Board of Hearings 
 
cc: 
MassHealth Representative:  Sylvia Tiar, Tewksbury MassHealth Enrollment Center, 367 East 
Street, Tewksbury, MA 01876-1957, 978-863-9290 

 

 
 
 

 
2 The MassHealth representative further requested completion of a Preferred Remainder Beneficiary form. The 
Appellant’s representative attempted to submit a completed form via secure e-mail, to which the MassHealth 
representative replied that she is unable to open secure e-mail messages. The MassHealth representative 
explained that all verifications must be faxed to the main office. (See, Exhibit 18, p. 1; Exhibit 19). 




